April 9, 2013

Dr. Terry Holliday

Kentucky Department of Education

500 Mero Street

Capital Plaza Tower

1st Floor

Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

Dr. Terry Holliday:

Todd County Schools requests your approval for a locally designed preschool program for the 2013-2014 school year. Pending your approval, our current half-day, four days per week program will be changed to a two full days per week program with attendance on Mondays and Wednesdays or Tuesdays and Thursdays. Todd County has a plan in place to assess the impact of such a programmatic change that examines a number of factors, including kindergarten readiness, provisions of services, families, and community stakeholders. The following are descriptions of how each of these factors will be addressed:
Kindergarten Readiness

To measure the impact on school readiness, scores from the Brigance Screening from August 2013 for preschool students who attended the four days per week program will be compared to the Brigance Screening scores from August 2014 for preschool students who will attend the proposed two days per week program. The comparison of these scores will give us an indication of any significant difference between the school readiness of the two groups of students.

Provision of Services

Todd County Schools is excited about the opportunity this proposed schedule will offer to our students with disabilities. Based on Admission and Release Committee (ARC) recommendations, Todd County Schools will allow students with disabilities to attend the preschool program four full days per week. With such intensive intervention, we hope our most at-risk students will make substantial gains. Individual student progress will be measured using the Work Sampling System and monitoring of Individual Education Plan (IEP) goals. Additionally, overall provision of services will be measured using specific items from the Family Satisfaction Survey.
Families

To determine the impact of this programmatic change on families, Todd County Schools will compare Family Satisfaction Survey data at the end of the current school year for children who participated in a four day program to data from the end of 2013-2014 school year for children who will participate in a two day program. 
Community Stakeholders

Todd County Schools will create a focus group including representation from the Early Childhood Council, parents, local child care providers, and preschool staff to examine the impact on students enrolled in the preschool program, their families, and the community. 
Todd County Schools plans to continue to provide high quality preschool services to children in our district. If approved, we will closely monitor data to measure the impact of the proposed schedule change. Please let me know if you need any additional information. Thank you for your consideration of our proposal.
Sincerely,

Wayne Benningfield, 

Superintendent

Todd County Schools

